

	<p>practice the methods taught. BJ to follow this up.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • ART has been contacted to deliver the M1 course at the Essex Course. • Future courses – BJ has had requests for M1 and M2. M1 course to be run on 29th January 2022, venue to be confirmed. • Raising and Lowering training – suggestions were for basic course and raising and lowering in peel. These would be ½ day courses. BJ will see how much interest there is for this. This may need a filtering system to give greater help to those who are competent and a more structured training to those who need extra help. Many helpers would be required. This may need to be arranged for mid-summer so there is no overload. 	<p>BJ</p>	
<p>3. Grants - Beth Johnson</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Earls Colne - agreed in principle to be presented to the Trustees and Management Committee once formal confirmation from the PCC has been received. Earls Colne need to be aware that the next meeting of the Trustees is February after this is would be the October meeting that this application would be presented. • St Osyth – Grant of £250.00 for the simulator and installation of this. Approved unanimously • Thaxted – Grant of £1,100.00 to renew and update the sound system which is now 50 years old. BJ will suggest that formal confirmation from the PCC is required. This application was agreed in principle to be presented to the Trustees and Management Committee • Training and Recruitment Committee application for £250.00 to become a Sponsor of ART. This will be presented to the Trustees at their next meeting to show there is no vested interest, an impartial 	<p>BJ to feed back formally to Earls Colne.</p> <p>BJ to formally contact St Osyth of decision</p> <p>BJ to feed back decision to Thaxted,</p> <p>BJ to submit application to the Trustees</p>	

	<p>decision and no complicity. Approved unanimously.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • BJ asked District Reps to mention availability of fund at the ADMs. 	<p>Committee</p> <p>District Reps</p>	<p>At ADMs</p>
<p>4. Recruitment</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • CCCBR are putting in place a set of central resources to be available locally to support recruitments campaigns. This should be available Spring 2022. • BJ asked District Reps to mention this at the ADM and that if towers or Districts are planning a recruitment that the Training and Recruitment Sub-committee are there to help with planning and resources. RT suggested that a well-produced, high quality handout would be very useful. SCL suggested that a QR code could go on any materials that were printable that could be scanned by phone would take people directly to appropriate web pages. SCL to produce this. PRO to be informed. RW stated that when Marketing training, there has to be sufficient resources in place to be able to carry it out. This is beginning to happen however where marketing is concerned there has to be structured back up of venues, core of teachers, to ensure a consistent approach for individual towers. 	<p>District Reps</p> <p>SCL</p> <p>BJ to inform PRO</p>	<p>At ADMs</p>
<p>5. Web resources - Mark Robbins</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Website resources centre has been discussed with MR and AK, MR to develop this. AK is keen to move this forward. 	<p>MR</p>	<p>Ongoing</p>
<p>6. Training Facilities Richard Wilson</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Several districts have submitted reports. These were discussed. Each district Rep gave an account of activity in their own areas • DS suggested that some resources already installed are not always being used. We should research why. Where the Association is using bequeathed monies for 		

	resources there needs to be timed review of usage		
7. Peal Programme Yvonne Towler	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The title will be 'First Pealer's Club' and will facilitate the achievement for a ringer's first peal, especially if they do not have opportunities locally. This will involve coaching and help. This will be launched in early 2022. Could district reps have this as an agenda item for the ADMs and other district meetings. Merchandise such as pins and badges were discussed and costed out. A draft design was shown. 	YT District Reps	
8. Bequest work group - Beth Johnson	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The executive officers attending the ADMs will present the spending strategy for bequests so that all the membership has been consulted. A scoping trip to Mancroft has been arranged for 18th December 2021- BJ will offer £30 for the use of the ropes. 		
9. AOB	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ZPW tabled the concept of having portable ringing rigs for recruitment. This was discussed at to what is already available and what could perhaps be strategized into a ten-year plan. 		
10. Review of Essex ringers who have attended ART courses - Beth Johnson/David Sparling	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Carried forward to next meeting 	BJ & DS	
11. Next Meeting	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Meeting ended at 21.30 Next meeting venue to be confirmed Thursday 10th February 2022 	BJ to circulate minutes and documents prior to meeting	BJ
Future meeting dates.	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Thursday 10th February 2022 Venue TBC Monday 11th April 2022 ZOOM Tuesday 24th May 2022 ZOOM 		

	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Thursday 7th July 2022 Venue TBC		
--	---	--	--